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6(b) of the Act on November 16, 2010 
(75 FR 70031). 

Patricia A. Brink, 
Director of Civil Enforcement, Antitrust 
Division. 
[FR Doc. 2011–2073 Filed 1–31–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–11–M 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 

[OMB Number 1110–0002] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection, 
Comments Requested 

ACTION: 60-day Notice of Information 
Collection Under Review: Revision of a 
currently approved collection; 
Supplementary Homicide Report. 

The Department of Justice, Federal 
Bureau of Investigation, Criminal Justice 
Information Services Division will be 
submitting the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance in accordance 
with established review procedures of 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
The proposed information collection is 
published to obtain comments from the 
public and affected agencies. Comments 
are encouraged and will be accepted 
until April 4, 2011. 

This process is conducted in 
accordance with 5 CFR 1320.10. 

All comments, suggestions, or 
questions regarding additional Law 
Enforcement Officers Killed and 
Assaulted information, to include 
obtaining a copy of the proposed 
information collection instrument with 
instructions, should be directed to Mr. 
Gregory E. Scarbro, Unit Chief, Federal 
Bureau of Investigation, Criminal Justice 
Information Services (CJIS) Division, 
Module E–3, 1000 Custer Hollow Road, 
Clarksburg, West Virginia 26306, or 
facsimile to (304) 625–3566. 

To ensure that comments on the 
information collection are received, 
OMB recommends that written 
comments be faxed to the Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
OMB, Attn: DOJ Desk Officer, Fax: 202 
395–7285, or e-mailed to 
oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. All 
comments should be identified with the 
OMB control number [1110–0002]. Also 
include the DOJ docket number found 
in brackets in the heading of this 
document. 

Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 

information are encouraged. Comments 
should address one or more of the 
following four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques of 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information Collection 

(1) Type of information collection: 
Revision of a currently approved 
collection. 

(2) The title of the form/collection: 
Supplementary Homicide Report 

(3) The agency form number, if any, 
and the applicable component of the 
department sponsoring the collection: 
Form Number: 1–702; Sponsor: 
Criminal Justice Information Services 
Division, Federal Bureau of 
Investigation, Department of Justice. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: City, county, state, 
federal and tribal law enforcement 
agencies. Brief Abstract: This collection 
is needed to collect information on law 
enforcement officers killed or assaulted 
in the line of duty throughout the U.S. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: There are approximately 
17,985 law enforcement agency 
respondents that submit monthly for a 
total of 215,820. responses with an 
estimated response time of 9 minutes 
per response. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with this 
collection: There are approximately 
32,373 hours, annual burden, associated 
with this information collection. 

If Additional Information Is Required 
Contact: Mrs. Lynn Murray, Department 
Clearance Officer, Policy and Planning 
Staff, Justice Management Division, 
United States Department of Justice, 
Two Constitution Square, 145 N Street, 
NE., Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: January 26, 2011. 
Lynn Murray, 
Department Clearance Officer, PRA, United 
States Department of Justice. 
[FR Doc. 2011–2092 Filed 1–31–11; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Federal Bureau of Prisons 

Notice of Availability of the 
Environmental Assessment for the 
Short Term Sentences Acquisition 

AGENCY: U.S. Department of Justice, 
Federal Bureau of Prisons. 
ACTION: Public Comment on 
Environmental Assessment. 

SUMMARY: The U.S. Department of 
Justice, Federal Bureau of Prisons (BOP) 
announces the availability of the 
Environmental Assessment (EA) 
prepared for the proposed contract to 
secure additional inmate bed space for 
the BOP’s growing inmate population. 

As part of an initiative known as the 
Criminal Alien Requirement, the BOP 
has identified a specific requirement to 
confine a population of approximately 
3,000 low-security adult male inmates 
(with one year or less remaining to 
serve) that are primarily criminal aliens. 
The BOP is seeking to reduce prison 
overcrowding by requesting additional 
contract beds. 

In accordance with the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 
1969, the Council of Environmental 
Quality Regulations (40 CFR parts 1500– 
1508), and the Department of Justice 
procedures for implementing NEPA (28 
CFR part 61), the BOP has prepared an 
EA to evaluate the proposed action of 
contracting with one or more private 
contractors to house approximately 
3,000 federal, low-security, adult male, 
criminal aliens at one or more privately 
owned and operated correctional 
facility(s). 

The BOP’s EA evaluates the potential 
environmental consequences of three 
action alternatives and the No Action 
Alternative. Natural, cultural, and 
socioeconomic resource impacts 
associated with the implementation of 
the proposed action at each of the 
proposed alternative locations were 
analyzed to determine how these 
resources may be affected by the 
proposed action. 

The alternatives considered in the EA 
include the use of the following 
privately-owned and operated facilities: 
Diamondback Correctional Center, 
Watonga, Oklahoma; Great Plains 
Correctional Facility, Hinton, 
Oklahoma; and Willacy County 
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